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 December 22, 2008
To 

Richard Herman, Chancellor,
University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign
Swanlund Hall, Second Floor,

MC-304
Re: Wind Turbine Project Cancellation

Dear Chancellor Herman,

We write to you on behalf of the Student Sustainability Committee and Students for Environmental Concerns.  We are extremely disappointed to learn of your unilateral decision to cancel the purchase of a 1.5 megawatt wind turbine from General Electric. This project was initiated by students five years ago and has been the flagship initiative of our committee, with funds from students fees campaigned for by SECS. We remind you that the Committee was recognized by the University’s Board of Trustees for our work to improve campus sustainability, including our support of the wind turbine project. 

We are especially disturbed by your secretive and autocratic behavior in deciding to cancel the turbine project.  Given the extensive student interest in and support for this project it is unconscionable for you to have taken such action on Reading Day without consulting the student stakeholders in this project. It appears to us that your cancellation was timed specifically to avoid a student response because you announced it at the beginning of final exams. Such actions engender significant mistrust and hostility between your administration and the student body. 

Additionally we were shocked to learn from GE that they had been given no warning at all that a negative decision by the University was eminent. It is more than possible that GE could have found a way to accommodate some of the University’s fiscal concerns on this project had they been informed in advance. Our contacts at GE have indicated considerable disapproval of your actions and have stated in no uncertain terms that this will have a detrimental impact on the University’s relationship with GE, GE’s recruiting on campus and its support for the University’s research and educational programs. Additionally, as word of your conduct in this matter spreads, the University may find it more difficult when dealing with vendors on making major purchases. 

As a monetary contributor to this project the Committee feels that we should have been informed in advance as we might have well been able to commit additional funding to the project. We are unhappy that no attempt was made to seek contributions from Alumni through the U of I Foundation who may have been willing to contribute to make their University more sustainable.  Given as half the funds for this project come from grant monies, the economics of this project are sound, were the university to have taken on a low-interest loan or issued a bond. Thus, the numbers often being publically stated by the Administration are intellectually dishonest.  And while efficiency projects with higher yields exist on campus, they have also not been a campus priority and should be easily able to fund themselves, by mechanisms such as revolving loans, bonds or ESCO contracts.
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Our discussions with the Illinois Clean Energy Community Foundation (ICECF) have indicated their displeasure at how you have treated their grant towards this project as well as their last minute notification regarding the cancellation. They have clearly indicated that any application to repurpose the grant will be unlikely to keep more than a fraction of the original 2 million dollar commitment.  The ICECF has provided several million dollars to the University and our conduct regarding the wind turbine will make it much more difficult to obtain funding for future projects from them or other donors. 

We understand that difficult decisions have had and will have to be made during these troubled economic times.  However, your conduct in this matter has been unworthy of our University. In the future we expect that matters will be addressed with much greater transparency and that stakeholders on these issues will be consulted significantly in advance. It will be necessary for the Administration to reach out to the student body in order to repair the damage done by its actions in this matter. Attached to this letter is a report card prepared by the student environmental community that details the University’s performance in several key sustainability metrics. We trust that you and the rest of the Administration will take this into account while setting priorities for the campus in the future and keep us apprised in this regard. With the change in leadership soon to take place in Washington and in Springfield sustainability issues will move to the forefront of the nation’s priorities and we hope that the administration will take the necessary actions to reposition our University to help address these challenges. 

Sincerely,

Suhail Barot – Chair, Student Sustainability Committee; Vice President, Engineers Without Borders
Amanda Schield – President, Students for Environmental Concerns
Anthony Larson – Vice President, Students for Environmental Concerns

Paul Cheng – Vice Chair, Student Sustainability Committee
Stephanie N. Bogle – Chair, Student Sustainability Committee (2007-08)
Ariann Sahagun – Alum, Vice President, Students for Environmental Concerns (2007-08)
Walter Pituc – Vice President, Campus Greens (2007-08)
